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11.

The range of speed limits chosen as most appropriate for these
interconnected sections of SH16 and SH20 are 80/30 km/h VSL’s. This will
enable the speed limit to be varied from 80 km/h to 30 km/h, by 10 km/h
increments, to facilitate the safe management of any situation. (Please see
Figures CC-0001 and CC-0002.)

Ernst Zollner, the Transport Agency’s Director for Road Safety, has
endorsed the recommendation to establish these specific VSL's on sections
of Auckland’s motorway system, as detailed in the attached documents.

Clenn Bunting, the Transport Agency’s national Network Manager, has
promulgated his approval of these proposed VSL’s by way of Public Notice
in the NZ Gazette (please see a copy of Notice 2016-1212 attached
herewith). There is still a need, however, to establish these bylaw
permanent speed limits by way of a second Gazette Notice.

The Transport Agency’s Planning and Investment (P&l) Division has
endorsed the proposal to establish Variable Speed Limits on sections of
SH16 and SH20 in the vicinity of the Great North Road Interchange and the
Waterview Connection twin road tunnels within Auckland City.

The NZ Police have been working with the project team for some time now
and their Road Policing Manager has confirmed Police support for the
recommended speed limits through, and on the approaches to, the
Waterview tunnels and Great North Road Interchange.

The implications of an unplanned or planned incident in the tunnels, or
congestion across the network, may mean that the optimal strategy would
be to reduce traffic speed in order to cope with the situation, or deliver an
improved traffic throughput. Essentially, VSL’s and lane control signals are
fundamentally important to ensure safe driving behaviours by facilitating
active management of vehicle speeds and congestion levels through, and
on the approaches to, the Waterview tunnels.

The establishment of the VSL on Auckland’s SH16 North-Western
Motorway, between St Lukes interchange and the causeway to the west,
would leave a relatively short residual section of 100 km/h speed limit
along the motorway in Newton Gully. So that a uniform 80 km/h
restriction can be provided along SH16, from Auckland’s Central Business
District (where the speed limit is 80 km/h) to west of the Great North Road
Interchange, the residual 2 km long section of motorway in Newton Gully
will be lowered to 80 km/h. (Please see Figure CC-0001)

Current Situation
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13.

The Agency is striving to open the tunnels and upgraded four-level system
interchange to traffic before the end of 2016, so there is some urgency to
achieve the necessary highway declaration and establishment of the
permanent speed limits before the opening date.

To ensure that the Transport Agency has a robust proposal - which is
supported by the Agency’s key road safety partners - it would be helpful if
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